Monday April 8, 2024

Belle Plaine Community Center

9:30 a.m.

At 9:30 a.m. Alvin Bartz called to order the April 2024 monthly board meeting present for roll call was Cody Hoffman Supervisor #2, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer, absent Wade Wisnefske.

12 Citizens Present

AGENDA:

TREASURER'S REPORT

Colleen went over the bank statements and the bills to be paid. Cody made by motion to accept her report as presented, seconded by Alvin, all in favor none opposed, motion carried.

CLERKS REPORT

The minutes from the March monthly meeting had been sent to the board members. With no corrections or additions Cody made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Alvin, all in favor non opposed, motion carried.

AGENDA

Spectrum was to come and give an overview of their upcoming projects in Belle Plaine however they did not show up.

DISK GOLF

Information was given to the board on a proposed disc gulf course which possibly could be constructed across the road from the Sandy Beach swimming area. The playground equipment was to be removed due to liability to the town. Once removed it would be a nice parking area for vehicles and the woods should work out well to play golf. Cody said he would walk through there to see if it could work.

Several residents from Round Lake Drive stated that did not want a Disc Gulf course by the Round Lake Shelter, they are concerned about their neighborhood and safety of people playing gulf close to the road.

Alvin talked about upcoming road projects (see attached sheet).

Alvin also talked about crack filling to be done in 2024. As for right now he was not sure on costs for crack filling. Cody made a motion to approve crack filling and chip sealing for the roads that need it most, Alvin second, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

SHORT TERM RENTALS

Short term rentals will be moved to May agenda. Cody will do some checking to see what may possibly work for our town.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

Alvin stated that ARPA money will need to be used up this year.

Alvin stated we will need to review our budget to cut extra costs, he also said the Sanitary District used to donate money to non-profits, we should find out if they are still doing that so maybe they could help the lakes areas so that the town does not have to.

Alvin mentioned Oak Wilt, our ordinance says oak trees can be cut from 09-15 to 04-01.

SUPERVISOR REPORT

Cody made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Alvin, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Adjourned at 10:30 a.m.

Kristine Vomastic Clerk